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Year 2 – 2018-2019 

 
Ms. Duncan retired in May 2018, and is not allowed to work for CCC again until Nov. 1, 2018.  
Therefore, Mr. Brooks took the lead for the progress of the QEP along with other Team 
members.  Throughout the Fall 2018, Mr. Brooks continued to add to the CCC QEP Website, 
data was being collected to support our topic choice, and the topic was presented to the 
Leadership Team.   
 
Another separate project began in Fall 2018 called “Achieving the Dream.”  This group also is 
searching ways to improve student engagement and success; therefore, this group collected 
data which has been made available to the QEP Team, especially as it pertains to Advisement 
and Orientation Revitalization.  One very important statistic that validates the QEP Topic of 
“ROAD to Success:  Revitalizing Orientation and Advisement Development” states that only 41 
% of freshmen at CCC have completed the Orientation Course.  We expect that number to be 
much higher since the course provides student support, empowerment, engagement and also 
makes them more accountable for their collegiate course plan and their chosen career path. 
The QEP goal is to increase that percentage and improving student success. 
 
Mrs. Roberson and Mr. Brooks met briefly with the group in early November to keep the Team 
abreast of the timeline and what was expected in January 2019.   
 
The QEP Team rested over the holidays, but Ms. Duncan and Mr. Brooks worked on the 
questions for surveying ideas about the revitalization of the Orientation course.  The survey 



One major aspect of the revitalization of the Advisement Plan is to use Counselors as the 
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¶ Students will be assigned individual and small group projects to include art, PowerPoint, 
and other means of expression;  

¶ Pre-Post Test will be administered in Canvas as part of the assessment of how well the 
Pilot Program is being administered and if any changes are needed before it expands in 
the Spring 2020 sessions.  

 
 

After meeting with Dr. Brown, Ms. Duncan and Mr. Brooks met with the Curriculum 
Committee for permission to proceed and reported that progress and permission to the QEP 
Team.  

 


